
March 2, 2022 

Good afternoon 4-H Families,  

WELCOME NICOLE HOFFMAN!!!! Nicole is our new Office Associate. She currently lives in the 
county and is a Hancock County 4-H Alumni. Stop in and welcome her when you have the 
opportunity. We are excited she is on our team! 

4-H Benefit donations are due by March 11. The planning committee requests that each club 
donate at least three items to the auction, a ceramic mug with NO lid, and a case of water. We 
encourage you to include items made by members and/or advisors and/or parents. 

In an effort to keep things moving forward as 4-H gears up for the year, I will try to send a 4-H 
Focus weekly. Along with that though, I apologize upfront for missing the mark at times and thank 
you for your patience as we work through limited staffing together.  

Do you want the latest 4-H Calendar? Go to go.osu.edu/hancock_4hcalendar for the latest date 
on everything. Anything updated will be in green to easily see the changes.  

If you have questions, please call the office at (419)422-3851 and we will do our best to answer 
your questions or point you toward a good and valuable resource.  

Just a reminder for all… If you are not feeling well or have symptoms of an illness, please stay 
home from meetings or activities. We want to be sure that you can rest and recuperate, as well as 
make sure we are providing a safe and welcoming experience to those in the Hancock County 4-
H Program. 

Dates to remember: 

March 3 – Senior Goat Council 

March 8 – Camp Counselor Meeting – 6-8pm 

March 9 – Horse Council 

March 12 – Ohio 4-H Conference 

March 14 – L.E.A.D. Conference – Van Buren School – 7pm 

March 15 – Cross County Forms due to Extension Office 

March 15 – BCI fingerprinting must be completed 

March 16 – Junior Leadership Club – 6:30pm 

March 17 – Shooting Sports Blue Ribbon Meeting – 6:30pm 

March 18 – Early Enrollment – Bonus Points for Banner Club 

March 21 – Shooting Sports Information Meeting – 6:30pm 

March 22 – 4-H Advisory Council – 7pm 

March 23 – Camp Counselor Meeting – 6-8pm 

https://go.osu.edu/hancock_4hcalendar


March 24 – Shooting Sports Blue Ribbon Meeting – 6:30pm 

March 29 – Quality Assurance – Cory Rawson School – 7pm 

April 1 – 4-H Enrollment Due, Winning 4-H Plan Due 

  

CONGRATULATIONS: 

Congratulations to our award winners. 

2022 Hancock County State Achievement Nominees 

Citizenship/Community Service - Grant Welte, Nominee  

Citizenship/Community Service - Allyson Patterson, Alternate 

Communications - Karissa Welte, Nominee 

Communications - Allyson Patterson, Alternate 

Companion Animals - Allyson Patterson, Nominee 

Dairy - Madison Feller, Nominee 

Dairy - Anna Conley, Alternate 

Goats - Anna Conley, Nominee 

Goats -  Zachary Romero, Alternate 

Leadership - Allyson Patterson, Nominee 

Leadership - Zachary Romero, Alternate 

Personal Development - Zachary Romero, Nominee 

Personal Development -  Allyson Patterson, Alternate 

Poultry - Lillian Conrad, Nominee 

Poultry - Anna Conley, Alternate 

Shooting Sports - Jacob Deiter, Nominee 

Shooting Sports - Allyson Patterson, Alternate 

State Junior Fair Board - Lillian Conrad, Nominee 

State Junior Fair Board - Allyson Patterson, Nominee 

State Junior Fair Board - Zachary Romero, Nominee 

National 4-H Dairy Conference - Madison Feller, Nominee 

National 4-H Dairy Conference - Anna Conley, Nominee 

2022 Hancock County State Camp and Trip Winners 



  

Citizenship Washington Focus - Aiden Mowrey, Allyson Patterson, Zachary Romero 

Citizenship Washington Focus Alternate - Karissa Welte 

State Leadership Camp - Anna Conley, Madison Feller, Grant Welte 

Sea Camp - Lillian Conrad 

 

PROJECT WORK:  

Enroll now for 2022! You can now enroll for this year at oh.4honline.com. Enrollment deadline 
is April 1, 2022. If you have any questions, please let us know! More information can also be 
found at https://hancock.osu.edu/program-areas/4-h-youth-development/4-h-enrollment-and-
completion-requirements. 

Do you want to know more about a project? The county handbook will be uploaded later this 
week to go.osu.edu/hancock_handbook. You can also go to Project Central located at 
go.osu.edu/4hprojectcentral and look up project by subject. Project have the first 10-12 pages of 
books there where you can get an idea what the project will be like to complete. Members 
across the state can leave reviews on the projects and you can decide for yourself it you think 
it’s a project you’d like to take.  

Shooting Sports information meetings have begun. If you are considering a shooting sports 
project, please plan to attend 6:30pm on March 21 at the Hancock County Agricultural Service 
Center. Current Shooting Sports projects available in Hancock County are: Archery, Crossbow, 
Living History, Pistol, Rifle, and Shotgun. Come learn the who, the what, the where, and the 
when. 

Shooting Sports Blue Ribbon Meetings – Something new for all Shooting Sports Projects. On 
March 17 at 6:30pm, they will be discussing your special interest topic report, documenting your 
progress, and record keeping 101 so bring your project book. There will also be time spent on 
gun safety and safe gun handling. March 24, also at 6:30pm, topics will include great posters 
and auxiliary displays that pop, range etiquette and commands, how to work in shooter/coach 
pairs, and what to wear on the range. Both of these meetings take place at the Extension Office.  

Sewing Clinics – Joyce Schroeder, Master Clothing Educator, is offering sewing clinics this 
year. All clinics are from 6-8pm and are being held at the OSU Extension Office at 7868 County 
Road 140, Findlay. Be sure bring your adult sewing partner. RSVP to 419-422-3851. 

April 12 - Tips on How to Decorate a T-Shirt 
May 3 - Sewing Machine License 
May 17 - Pattern Layout & Cut | Seam Finish 
June 6 - Buttons | Closures | Zippers | Questions 
June 21 - Sewing Help Night, Bring your questions for judging, Narration Sheets 
  

http://oh.4honline.com/
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb3cm2Zurv0KCQPBfOtXwaDaY-2FshD61XLc9EH7WuhaVps3wVnvwYlkVGMqN9TKzPZXPf2i2qVnnw23NZRb4Cx18L-2Fx44WS2pj66LcdYFghBGQQmN173Mg0-2BoXyWDyLJRXi6DIlwqMarXL6t-2FRqR8XFnQ-3DYLNV_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlbyIa1-2BLgtxgdcyRh2O2Qq6oLt-2BmQJXLStJMY-2BqWs9eqLAir6rFJrB0KeZjIFa6KFkUdcbtPakW2swEvgzjoZ-2FW5ZaeQ75tg-2BlFv9YwNohrEjiwdouACryJ0l-2F-2FgqLT7KYEs-2Bxlc4kFx6HDH49tZRIwQ-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb3cm2Zurv0KCQPBfOtXwaDaY-2FshD61XLc9EH7WuhaVps3wVnvwYlkVGMqN9TKzPZXPf2i2qVnnw23NZRb4Cx18L-2Fx44WS2pj66LcdYFghBGQQmN173Mg0-2BoXyWDyLJRXi6DIlwqMarXL6t-2FRqR8XFnQ-3DYLNV_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlbyIa1-2BLgtxgdcyRh2O2Qq6oLt-2BmQJXLStJMY-2BqWs9eqLAir6rFJrB0KeZjIFa6KFkUdcbtPakW2swEvgzjoZ-2FW5ZaeQ75tg-2BlFv9YwNohrEjiwdouACryJ0l-2F-2FgqLT7KYEs-2Bxlc4kFx6HDH49tZRIwQ-3D-3D
http://go.osu.edu/hancock_handbook
http://go.osu.edu/4hprojectcentral


 

OTHER NOTES:   

Looking for the 2022 Hancock County 4-H Calendar? Check out 
the hancock.osu.edu website or go to go.osu.edu/hancock_4hcalendar.  

Club Financial Statements were due on January 31. We are still missing a few clubs. Forms 
and instructions can be found at https://ohio4h.org/volunteers/volunteers/club-
leaders/finances/clubaffiliate-yearly-financial-
summary?_gl=1%2A1rniurf%2A_ga%2AMTIwNjk5NjIwMi4xNjExMjM4ODU5%2A_ga_4P9WPS
HVFC%2AMTY0MTk5ODAzOS40NC4xLjE2NDE5OTgwNTUuMA 

Volunteer Rescreening (Camp Counselors too) information has been sent out to those who 
need to complete their background check. If you didn’t receive a letter and think you may need 
rescreened, call into the office, and we can check to see if you are on the list. Please be sure to 
complete your 4-H Online enrollment (oh.4honline.com) prior to getting fingerprints taken. 
Receipts should be turned into the Extension Office for reimbursement and state paper trail. 
Rescreening must be completed by March 15, 2022. If you do not plan on returning as a 
volunteer, please let us know. Something to keep in mind, the background checks are taking a 
minimum of 55 days to get back. Plan ahead and go as soon as possible. Don’t wait until March 
15.  

4-H Camp Ohio is building a new high ropes course for 2022 and camp needs your help (or 
anyone who may LOVE 4-H Camp!) Every donation will help youth build confidence, 
communication, and teamwork as they complete 12 obstacles 30 feet above the ground. For 
more information and to donate, visit http://go.osu.edu/campohioropes. Updates regarding the 
status for the $120,000 goal will be posted periodically on 4-H Camp Ohio’s Facebook page.  

L.E.A.D. Conference (Learn, Educate, Advise, and Discover): L.E.A.D. Conference will be 
held March 14 at 7:00pm at Van Buren School. L.E.A.D. offers sessions for club officers to learn 
about their position, adult sessions for both parents and volunteers, and this year we are trying 
to offer Policy 1.50 (youth protection) Training for advisors and camp counselors. Watch the 
next 4-H Focus emails for more information.  

Save the Date on April 2 for the Hancock County 4-H Benefit Dinner. Tickets are available for 
$25 per person and must be purchased by March 18. Tables of 6 are available to be reserved. 
Donations are being accepted until March 11. Contact your advisor with donations or donation 
ideas.  

4-H Camp Counselors have decided on a theme. They are excited and planning and getting 
ready for you. Keep an eye out for updates. Camp will be June 25-29 this summer.  

Scholarship Application will be available sometime in March. Camp scholarships and 
academic scholarships will be due April 15.  

Take A Leap flyer is attached to this email. Thanks to a grant from the Ohio 4-H Foundation, 
”Take a Leap: Career Readiness Day” will be held at the Nationwide & Ohio Farm Bureau 4-H 
Center on Saturday, April 2 from 12pm-4pm. This event is open to any 4-H member ages 13-18 
and is completely FREE!!! Several Teen Leadership Council members have been planning this 

http://hancock.osu.edu/
http://go.osu.edu/hancock_4hcalendar
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb-2B-2FaDzPQSGvpH7FfS68lJynbqD2B7IbCS1g0lfJcxKCqa1pfsF8GvQbEMd4fkvEggmZ2SExx0Zz3Fg-2Fb8YQUqVqWk3sWHNhRrjtL6wBX4ogrDkSXKZWW5HwYkzdsGQBEYZblTztRwtrU-2F-2B-2BSXStZuhAfalpXZHYPzmLZOAnqHNzlDf5J2MmGLOZWuDaWfsv2KJWY8PfXfp1gk2HA8y1YrURUVn24Gt96EoQOnyKYzxtCs0vlASjr05qANdPIUbTFg1q7NswmfIjMiT8ZMIp-2BuXo-3DdAuP_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlb73M4tGV5TBv7dSHLujHjfG-2FJtvOqSuMx3zG88azcF-2BxkOstqUHEBf3-2Bwpe6e-2BrfgGbjfW9WQVXmwNn7irlZn8UoCNrEa7nzQraNeJrbB-2BsPcI0DeIbi4HpiFkzICeo7aFuVY2PaY-2Fr6Z3Mwc7-2BV7Fw-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb-2B-2FaDzPQSGvpH7FfS68lJynbqD2B7IbCS1g0lfJcxKCqa1pfsF8GvQbEMd4fkvEggmZ2SExx0Zz3Fg-2Fb8YQUqVqWk3sWHNhRrjtL6wBX4ogrDkSXKZWW5HwYkzdsGQBEYZblTztRwtrU-2F-2B-2BSXStZuhAfalpXZHYPzmLZOAnqHNzlDf5J2MmGLOZWuDaWfsv2KJWY8PfXfp1gk2HA8y1YrURUVn24Gt96EoQOnyKYzxtCs0vlASjr05qANdPIUbTFg1q7NswmfIjMiT8ZMIp-2BuXo-3DdAuP_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlb73M4tGV5TBv7dSHLujHjfG-2FJtvOqSuMx3zG88azcF-2BxkOstqUHEBf3-2Bwpe6e-2BrfgGbjfW9WQVXmwNn7irlZn8UoCNrEa7nzQraNeJrbB-2BsPcI0DeIbi4HpiFkzICeo7aFuVY2PaY-2Fr6Z3Mwc7-2BV7Fw-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb-2B-2FaDzPQSGvpH7FfS68lJynbqD2B7IbCS1g0lfJcxKCqa1pfsF8GvQbEMd4fkvEggmZ2SExx0Zz3Fg-2Fb8YQUqVqWk3sWHNhRrjtL6wBX4ogrDkSXKZWW5HwYkzdsGQBEYZblTztRwtrU-2F-2B-2BSXStZuhAfalpXZHYPzmLZOAnqHNzlDf5J2MmGLOZWuDaWfsv2KJWY8PfXfp1gk2HA8y1YrURUVn24Gt96EoQOnyKYzxtCs0vlASjr05qANdPIUbTFg1q7NswmfIjMiT8ZMIp-2BuXo-3DdAuP_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlb73M4tGV5TBv7dSHLujHjfG-2FJtvOqSuMx3zG88azcF-2BxkOstqUHEBf3-2Bwpe6e-2BrfgGbjfW9WQVXmwNn7irlZn8UoCNrEa7nzQraNeJrbB-2BsPcI0DeIbi4HpiFkzICeo7aFuVY2PaY-2Fr6Z3Mwc7-2BV7Fw-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=ApMIXhKBzKyWN0q-2FiGgfb-2B-2FaDzPQSGvpH7FfS68lJynbqD2B7IbCS1g0lfJcxKCqa1pfsF8GvQbEMd4fkvEggmZ2SExx0Zz3Fg-2Fb8YQUqVqWk3sWHNhRrjtL6wBX4ogrDkSXKZWW5HwYkzdsGQBEYZblTztRwtrU-2F-2B-2BSXStZuhAfalpXZHYPzmLZOAnqHNzlDf5J2MmGLOZWuDaWfsv2KJWY8PfXfp1gk2HA8y1YrURUVn24Gt96EoQOnyKYzxtCs0vlASjr05qANdPIUbTFg1q7NswmfIjMiT8ZMIp-2BuXo-3DdAuP_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlb73M4tGV5TBv7dSHLujHjfG-2FJtvOqSuMx3zG88azcF-2BxkOstqUHEBf3-2Bwpe6e-2BrfgGbjfW9WQVXmwNn7irlZn8UoCNrEa7nzQraNeJrbB-2BsPcI0DeIbi4HpiFkzICeo7aFuVY2PaY-2Fr6Z3Mwc7-2BV7Fw-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=C-2F-2FZbVWUVOdk5HXwv0m7avYMbmHBhb-2B1WtqCDmCab9-2BNZxXV82946Zjyj4cQ7jspgOXa_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlb-2B4nSv9GTkOCLeu41fcIId3Z40ji2lb4aS-2Bdz0pxQZ6MwrhgpCCM5i2KCg1-2FqZ4oMVFHYC3sHpYwR-2BJM8w3yHE79LjdGO6R7FddK-2FHB566k-2F-2FKR8zqJpmRbkOmYa-2FKf-2BKfDvJLdxIkAYedIt5HvhFXQ-3D-3D
https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=C-2F-2FZbVWUVOdk5HXwv0m7arP6FG05JgrGwPnN1j1v9sUlYAfVCs-2FKFQUwT7G6Qj-2B64CYW_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlbXusw-2BKD-2FuUU8A80ygKi7nVpXjkik7yJ83-2B3-2FK-2FfIXjP-2F7f3jk8AtC97-2FF78m1Ns8Xg-2BADDx6PA8HC-2Ft8JyIUiRNjdunrgqJPK4jXXt-2FXo7mI54JbDkSTFQzM1Iy7k-2BJkyo9aZ3ByO69O2rXUKNLrFg-3D-3D


event and are excited to facilitate this opportunity for their peers. This day is jam-packed full of 
opportunities for participants with some highlights listed here: 

• Learn about 4-H opportunities at the state level  
• Rotate through career preparation workshops covering topics such as resume writing, 

interview skills, entrepreneurship, goal setting, and more 
• Network with peers who are also interested in preparing for their future 

Participants can register at go.osu.edu/taketheleap by March 19. 
 
Celebrating 4-H on Earth Day! ODNR is looking to partner with 4-H youth and clubs the weekend of 
April 22-24 at selected Ohio state parks.  

 

We are encouraging Ohio 4-H’ers to submit proposals to share demonstrations, project work and 
programs focused on Earth Day appropriate activities. This is a great opportunity to showcase what 4-H 
is all about!  

Clubs and members can find participating parks and apply to present here. Selected projects will be 
recognized at ODNR’s Natural Resources Park at this year’s Ohio State Fair. 

Read more about it here.  

JOANN Promotion - Believe it is or not, it is time for another JOANN promotion. If you are new and 
not familiar with this, National 4-H has developed a partnership with the company JOANN and we do a 
campaign each spring to help raise money for 4-H. This year the campaign has already started and will 
run February 1 – April 30. 

Key Info: 

• Ohio will receive back 70% of the in-store campaign dollars raised. 
• Online purchases go back to National 4-H because their system can’t track by state. 

LIVESTOCK: 

Quality Assurance will be held March 29 at Cory Rawson School and will begin at 7:00pm. All 
members with livestock projects are required to complete Quality Assurance. Get this date on 
your calendar. We are offering 2 sessions this year, March 29 at 7pm and June 4 time TBA.  

YQCA: For those of you who have completed their Quality Assurance through the online 
platform and wish to continue to do so, it will be transitioning to a new platform. ONLY members 
age 12 as of January 1 and older may complete YQCA. In the past, this has been a $12 course 
Please see the note below from Lizz Share with regards to the updates of YQCA.  

Hello, 

If you or family members have elected to use YQCA’s online platform to complete your QA this 
year, we have some important updates: 

https://osu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ebozDKvkJAxWVSu
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=xPz4UNiUB0-E6zbtV8fIoiiUP9uy99BPksjf6omudDFUNktQOEJaTldPR01LNElMNTA5TDFSWEpTSS4u
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fohiodnr.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D9762d9943f454cab103416c32%26id%3D25ab513a95%26e%3D11c13a8800&data=04%7C01%7CAlyssa.Yaple%40dnr.ohio.gov%7Ccc4a489f02f84fe2c34c08d9f6f6bcff%7C50f8fcc494d84f0784eb36ed57c7c8a2%7C0%7C0%7C637812362059411553%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=9MDcBu3RLk%2BUPph6XHsxdk0O7qD0Q8hu250Eo7LWgVc%3D&reserved=0


- YQCA will no longer be working with RegistrationMax and will be transitioning to a new 
platform. They are preparing for the move to the new platform which will launch on 
March 23, 2022!  

What this means for youth that use YQCA to complete their 2022 QA requirement: 

- Each youth that has a current and valid certification (taken from October 1, 2021 to 
now) will need to download their certificate before March 23, 2022. 
 

- If you plan to use YQCA but haven’t purchased the course, please wait until March 23 
when the new platform is launched. YQCA will host a webinar open to the public 
announcing the change and answering user questions sometime in March. This will be 
followed by a final webinar that will provide a tour of the new and improved online 
experience. As these dates are announced, we will pass them along. 

 

 

 
Elizabeth Share, MS 
Extension Specialist, 4-H/Youth Development 

Livestock and Food Animal Programs 
College of Food, Agricultural, and Environmental Sciences  
Ohio State University Extension 
222 Animal Sciences Bldg, 2029 Fyffe Ct, Columbus, OH 43210 
614-292-0589 Office 
share.8@osu.edu 

Quality Assurance Test-Out Option is available from now through March 15. For those of you 
who have been waiting patiently to take the test, please call the office at 419-422-3851 to 
schedule your test time. Any member 15 years old as of January 1 who has completed at least 
one in-person Quality Assurance session may choose the QA test out option. You must pass 
the test with at least a 76% to excuse you from QA training for the duration of your 4-H/FFA 
career. If you do not pass this test, you must attend an in-person Quality Assurance session or 
complete YQCA, AND you must wait until the following February to retest.  

 

Have a great rest of your week and stay safe.  

Kathy 

mailto:share.8@osu.edu

